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			This newsletter - sent on Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays - contains important information and resources to support community pharmacies across England.









		






			In this update: Reaction to DHSC announcement on 2025/26 GP contract; Health Secretary pledges support for the sector; MHRA guidance on Windsor Framework; Dispensing and Supply updates.









		






			Our response to the DHSC announcement on General Practice investment and changes for 2025/26
Responding to a Department of Health and Social Care (DHSC) announcement about investment into, and changes for, General Practice for the financial year 2025/26, Community Pharmacy England Chief Executive Janet Morrison said: 
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		Continue reading Janet's statement
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			The Health Secretary, Wes Streeting MP, appeared before the Health and Social Care Select Committee on 18 December to answer questions related to his brief.

In response to questions – including from Gregory Stafford MP, a member of the All-Party Parliamentary Group on Pharmacy – he reassured pharmacies that “we are taking into account the enormous pressure they are under when thinking about [funding] allocations.” Mr Streeting outlined some ambitions for community pharmacy and said his number one focus is to “stabilise the [community pharmacy] system” before achieving “a bigger role…as part of the shift from hospital to community.”

The Secretary of State also confirmed that Community Pharmacy Contractual Framework (CPCF) negotiations will begin early in the New Year. This had already been announced earlier this week by Minister for Care Stephen Kinnock during a Westminster Hall debate, in which he also thanked the sector for its amazing work.
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			Latest polling data from Community Pharmacy England has been widely covered in the Daily Mail, Daily Express, and BBC News this week, highlighting alarming concerns from pharmacy owners and local leaders. 

Some of the key findings include:
1. Seven in ten pharmacy owners are worried about the patient safety risks posed by ongoing pressures.
1. Without remedial action, 60% of local pharmacy leaders expect to see more permanent closures of pharmacies in their area this winter.

Pharmacy owners and leaders are warning that many community pharmacies will not survive this winter season without urgent Government intervention and worryingly patient safety risks and more pharmacy closures are imminent.

Read the full key findings and the statements shared with the national media









		






			Windsor Framework for medicines guides
The Medicines and Healthcare products Regulatory Agency (MHRA) has published guidance for pharmacists, pharmacy technicians and those with responsibility for procuring medicines on The Windsor Framework, detailing UK-wide changes to medicine licensing, labelling, and packaging from 1 January 2025. Under the framework, all medicines will have uniform packaging labelled ‘UK Only’, ensuring consistent supply across the UK.

Read the guidance









		






			Dispensing and Supply updates
Serious Shortage Protocol (SSP) update
In response to a significant ongoing disruption to the supply of some strengths of Estradot® patches, three Serious Shortage Protocol (SSP079, SSP080 and SSP081) has been issued by DHSC. Learn more

Medicine Supply Notifications
DHSC has also issued a tier 2 medicine supply notification for the following: (please click the hyperlinks to learn more)
1. Isosorbide mononitrate 10mg, 20mg and 40mg tablets (immediate-release)
1. Prednisolone 20mg/100ml rectal solution
1. Estradiol (Estradot® ) 50micrograms/24 hours, 75micrograms/24 hours, and 100micrograms/24 hours transdermal patches
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It is extraordinary that the Government has
announced what looks to be a generous
investment in General Practice for 2025/26
before settling the contract for community
pharmacies — many of whom are on the brink
of collapse — for this financial year. For
desperate pharmacy owners working hard to
support their patients despite intolerable
financial and operational pressures, today’s
announcement will feel like more evidence of
the inequity at the heart of primary care, and
it is a further kick while they are down.

Janet Morrison B
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